Table of Contents

I	ntroduction4
I	eveling Chart
N	Nonfiction Passages
	Disasters
	The Great Quake—The Chicago Fire—The Dust Bowl—The Galveston Hurricane—The Black Death—Pompeii—The Sticky Explosion—The <i>Hindenburg</i> —The <i>Titanic</i> —The Twin Towers—The New Madrid Fault—Mount St. Helens: A Deadly Volcano—Chernobyl: A Nuclear Disaster—The Space Shuttle Catastrophe—Hurricane Katrina
	Biographies
	William Driver—Thomas Jefferson—King Tut—Butch Cassidy—Milton Hershey—Helen Keller—Harry Houdini—Benjamin Franklin—Anne Frank—Amelia Earhart—Elvis Presley—Laura Ingalls Wilder—Rosa Parks—Princess Diana—Levi Strauss—Jesse James
	American History
	History—Slavery—Independence—The Louisiana Purchase—The Wild West—Early Inventions—Women's Suffrage—The Roaring Twenties—The Great Depression—World War II—The Iron Curtain—Civil Rights—The Race into Space—The American-Indian Movement—Vietnam
	Animals
	Animal Rights—Bats—Monkeypox—Migration—Pythons—Bedbugs—Sleeping Sickness— Elephants—Sheep—Jellyfish—Ticks—Chinchillas—Animal Experiments—Service Animals

Table of Contents (cont.)

F	iction Passages
	Mythology
	Mythology—Echo—Greek Mythology—Hephaestus—Creation—Poseidon—The Titans—Cyclops—Horus—Dragons—Set—Persephone—The Underworld—Medusa—Athena—Zeus
	Fairy Tales/Folklore
	A Messed-Up Fairy Tale—Dragon Achoo—The Tortoise and the Snail—Let Down Your Hare—Beauty and the Bear—Let Me In!—The Curse—The Cat's Meow—All That Glitters—Little Miss—Little Blue Riding Hood—The Old Woman and the Doctor—The Unusual Mice—The Sweet Touch—What Is True?—An Unusual Friendship
	Historical
	The Great Inventor—Saying Goodbye—The Land of the Free—Everyone's Dream—Making a Difference—Disaster in the Sky—A Twist of Fate—The Man on the Moon—The British Are Coming—The Unending Dust—A Time for Hope—The Teddy Bear—Gone Too Soon—Troubling Thoughts
	Contemporary Realism
	Forgiving—The Lucky Break—Lost and Found—Don't Stop the Music—The Unexpected Gift—Winter Blues—High in the Sky—Unexpected Help—The Day Off—Tastes Like Chicken—Hoping for the Best—Not So Easy—The Amazing Win—The Unexpected Invitation—Capturing the Moment—Welcome Home
	Mystery/Suspense/Adventure
	Howling in the Night—Dangerous Falls—The Walking Dead?—The Noise Upstairs—Whitewater Rafting—The Haunted Woods—Missing!—Surprise Visitors—Safe and Sound—The Missing Party—Flying High—The Pilfered Pies—The Guest—Ready, Set, Race!—The Fire
	Fantasy
	The Best Wish—Catch Us If You Can—The Stranger's Gift—Good Witch, Bad Witch—Mermaids?—A Night for a Knight—The Last of the Unicorns—The Book of Spells—Super Powers—Bright Lights—The Talking Animals—Ancient Times—Searching for Big Foot—A Dream Come True—The Birthday Surprise—Lucky Pair of Shoes
	Tracking Sheet
	Answer Key

Name____

Hurricane Katrina

On August 29, 2005, Hurricane Katrina hit the United States' Gulf Coastal area. Winds from the hurricane struck land at 100 to 140 miles per hour. Katrina is estimated to have caused over one hundred billion dollars in damages to areas in the United States.

Why was this hurricane so catastrophic? One reason is the amount of area affected by the storm. The damaging winds reached over four hundred miles across the continent. People in Louisiana, Mississippi, and Alabama all felt the effects of Katrina's raging wind and rain. The storm also caused levees to fail, which led to massive flooding. After the storm, many were left without food, water, or shelter.

As the storm was predicted to approach New Orleans, the mayor issued a mandatory evacuation. For those

unable to leave, the city stadium—the Superdome—would be used as a temporary shelter. Despite the evacuation order, many people without funds or transportation were unable to leave. Eventually, some ten thousand people would seek shelter in the Superdome and still others chose to wait out the storm in their own homes despite the order to leave.

Although the aftermath of Hurricane Katrina was horrific, many heroes came out of such a terrible tragedy. People risked their lives to save others. People offered what they had to help those in need. Sadly, nearly two thousand people died. The effects of Hurricane Katrina can still be seen today despite the efforts of those hoping to rebuild what was lost.

Text Questions

1.	Jsing information from the text, list two reasons people may have been unable to leave New Orleans once			
	the mandatory evacuation order was given.			
	a			
	h			

- 2. Using clues from the text, what is the purpose of a levee?
 - a. to direct traffic
 - b. to control floodwaters
 - c. to control levels of radiation
 - d. to mandate evacuations
- 3. Why did the mayor order a mandatory evacuation?
 - a. He felt that everyone needed to go on vacation.
 - b. He believed the city would be destroyed.
 - c. He wanted the city all to himself.
 - d. He felt conditions would become unsafe for the people there.
- **4.** After reading this passage, what is one thing that could be done to protect the people of New Orleans in the event of future hurricanes?
 - a. Everyone could be given a car so they could more easily evacuate.
 - b. The levees could be strengthened to hold back floodwaters.
 - c. All people living in New Orleans should move to other cities.
 - d. There are no safety measures that could be done to protect from future hurricanes.
- 5. Which is a synonym for the word *catastrophic* as it is used in the second paragraph?
 - a. wonderful
 - b. satisfying
 - c. majestic
 - d. terrible

Name_____

Jellyfish

Jellyfish are one of the most unique creatures found in the oceans. Their soft bodies are made of a material that is soft and jellylike. This material actually supports the equally soft material that makes up their bodies. This substance is extremely important to the aquatic animals because it allows them to float through the water.

Like most other animals, jellyfish can range in size. Some are microscopic, while the main body of others can grow as large as seven feet. The extensions that hang from their bodies are called tentacles. These

1. List three characteristics of a jellyfish.

tentacles vary in number and length according to the type of jellyfish. Some jellyfish have tentacles that are over one hundred feet long! Another interesting feature about jellyfish is their color. They can be various colors including white, pink, blue, and pale orange.

Jellyfish produce eggs. These eggs go through stages like tadpoles turning into frogs. To protect themselves during their changes, they often attach themselves to hard surfaces underneath the ocean. Once they develop, they detach themselves to join the other jellyfish in the ocean.

Text Questions

	,	1		
a.				

b. _____

C. _____

- 2. Which part of the text helps you to explain your answer for question one?
 - a. the title
 - b. first paragraph
 - c. second paragraph
 - d. paragraphs one and two
- **3.** Which is an antonym for the word *microscopic* as it is used in the second paragraph?
 - a. tiny
 - b. miniscule
 - c. minute
 - d. colossal
- **4.** What is the purpose of the third paragraph?
 - a. to describe the different types of jellyfish
 - b. to explain how jellyfish are reproduced
 - c. to inform the reader how unusual jellyfish are
 - d. to compare jellyfish to other aquatic animals
- **5.** Which of the following statements is an opinion?
 - a. Jellyfish are one of the most unique creatures found in the oceans.
 - b. Jellyfish can range in size.
 - c. Some jellyfish have tentacles that are over one hundred feet long!
 - d. Jellyfish produce eggs.

Name_____

The Titans

The Titans were the original twelve rulers in Greek mythology. They existed before the twelve deities that ruled on Mount Olympus. According to the various myths, in the beginning there was Chaos. From Chaos came Heaven and Earth, and from these came the Titans.

According to the myths, the Titans had other children besides the twelve deities on Mount Olympus, but these children would be the ones they would fight with for power over Earth. For ten years, the Titans fought their children. Eventually, the children would lose and be banished. The Olympic gods and goddesses had the Titans banished to Tartarus, a place below the Underworld. Here they were to remain imprisoned forever.

Although there are many myths about the Titans, and some modern-day books and movies deal with the Titans, one of the most important myths relates to one of the Titans' children, Prometheus. Prometheus was not one of the twelve Olympians. The myths state that Prometheus played an important role for mankind. Prometheus liked mankind and wanted to help them. To help make their lives easier, Prometheus stole fire from Zeus and shared it with mankind.

The Titans are portrayed as harsh rulers and often as cruel parents in the many myths about them. Yet it is through their descendent Prometheus that mankind was able to have fire. Thus, to the ancient Greeks, the Titans were a vital part of mankind's history.

Text Ouestions

- 1. Who were the Titans?
 - a. the gods and goddesses who lived on Mount Olympus
 - b. the children of Chaos
 - c. deities who were created for modern-day books and movies
 - d. the parents of the twelve deities who lived on Mount Olympus
- **2.** Which statement is a fact from the story?
 - a. The Titans had other children besides the twelve deities on Mount Olympus.
 - b. The Titans were the strongest deities of all the Greek gods and goddesses.
 - c. There are more myths about the Titans than any other Greek deities.
 - d. The Titans could never escape from the Underworld.
- **3.** Why is Prometheus considered an important figure in Greek mythology?
 - a. He saved mankind from severe punishment from the rulers of Mount Olympus.
 - b. He let mankind live on Mount Olympus.
 - c. He was the father of all the Titans.
 - d. He gave fire to mankind.
- **4.** What does the word *vital* mean as it is used in the fourth paragraph?
 - a. unimportant
 - b. frivolous
 - c. desperate
 - d. essential

5. Write a summary of the text in two or three complete sentences.			

Name_

A Time for Hope

"I found a job, but I'll have to leave for a while."

Elijah froze at his father's words. Since the stock market had crashed in 1929, his family had struggled to make ends meet. His father had lost his job and had been unable to find work. His mother had been doing odd jobs to try to help the family make money, and the entire family had spent their hard-earned cash only when absolutely necessary, trying to keep the family fed and to not lose their home. To hear his father say he had a job was remarkable news, but no one wanted him to leave.

Elijah realized his mother must have already known the news because the eyes of both his mother and father were trained on him, waiting for his reaction.

"That's great news, Dad," Elijah managed to say. "What will you be doing?"

Looking relieved at his son's reaction, his father began to explain. "I will be working at a park in Tennessee.

Along with other men from around the country, I'll help build needed walkways and bridges and make other improvements to the national park that is located there."

Elijah's eyes grew wide in surprise. "Tennessee! But, that's so far away."

"It's far, but we are lucky I've found a job. You know that, son."

Elijah knew this decision was necessary, but he also knew it was hard for his father. He did not want to make it any harder.

"I'll miss you a lot, but I'm proud of you, Dad. Mom and I will hold down the fort here until you get home."

When Elijah saw the relief that crossed his father's face, he knew he had said the right thing. The Depression definitely wasn't over, but for the first time in a long time, Elijah thought things might get better soon.

Text Questions

- 1. Which sentence near the start of the story helps the reader to know the story takes place during the Great Depression?
 - a. "I found a job, but I'll have to leave for a while."
 - b. Since the stock market had crashed in 1929, his family had struggled to make ends meet.
 - c. His father had lost his job and had been unable to find work.
 - d. To hear his father say he had a job was remarkable news, but no one wanted him to have to leave.
- 2. What can the reader infer about Elijah's relationship with his parents?
 - a. He is not very close to his parents.

- c. He and his parents are very close to each other.
- b. He is closer to his friends than he is to his parents.
- d. He has no relationship with his parents.
- 3. Which line helps the reader know that Elijah's opinion matters to his father?
 - a. Elijah realized his mother must have already known the news because the eyes of both his mother and father were trained on him, waiting for his reaction.
 - b. Looking relieved at his son's reaction, his father began to explain.
 - c. "It's far, but we are lucky I've found a job."
 - d. "I'll miss you a lot, but I'm proud of you, Dad."
- 4. What is the cause of Elijah's father having to move?
 - a. He and Elijah's mother are having trouble with their relationship.
 - b. Elijah and his father need some time apart from each other.
 - c. Elijah's father is going to visit family friends in Tennessee.
 - d. The only job Elijah's father could find is in Tennessee.
- 5. Which adjective best describes the family's relationship?
 - a. caring

c. remorseful

b. self-centered

d. disengaged